7.

FERRY ROAD -BUS STOP

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Lorraine Wilmshurst, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output: On Street Management

The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to recommend to the Council that the bus
stop in Ferry Road at Charlesworth Street be repositioned.

As part of the extension to the Woolston Bus route through the Brookhaven subdivision,
it has become necessary to rationalise the bus stops in Ferry Road at Charlesworth
Street.

At present the stop is to the east of the intersection and serves the Sumner bus route.
The Woolston route will not be able to use this bus stop and rather than place a bus stop
each side of the intersection or one in Charlesworth Street very close to the intersection,
it is best to place one stop in Ferry Road to serve both bus routes.

This means it is necessary to replace the bus stop east (Sumner side) of the intersection
with a new stop west (City side) of the intersection. This position is across the frontage
of the property on the corner of Charlesworth Street and Ferry Road. The owners have
been informed.

Recommendation: That the Board recommend to the Council

1.  That the bus stop on the north side of Ferry Road commencing at
a point 5 metres from its intersection with Charlesworth Street
and extending in an easterly direction for a distance of 17 metres
be removed.

2. That a bus stop be installed on the north side of Ferry Road
commencing at a point 9 metres from its intersection with
Charlesworth Street and extending in a westerly direction for a
distance of 14 metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation:  That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.


Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


